
Hello, 

Happy New Year!   

It is bittersweet to be writing this letter for the 100th edition of the Spina 
Bifida Association of New York State (SBANYS) Newsletter. SBANYS 
will no longer be producing an extended version of the newsletter, but a    
modified two-page publication with Spina Bifida & SBANYS news and    
updates. We believe this will be a more effective and sustainable way 
to engage with our individuals, families and supporters. We are utilizing 
this time to ask our consumers to update their communication         
preferences by contacting the office 

We will continue to share daily social media posts (facebook.com/
SBANYS1 & Instagram.com/spinabifidanys), bi-weekly email news, and 
frequently update our website regarding events and important news 
(Sbanys.org). Be sure to follow us on social media and subscribe to  
receive email updates at our website.  

I am excited to welcome three new board members to the team: Kirstyn 
Cerone, Joan Dadey and Christina Fanitzi. Each of these women bring 
a unique personal and professional perspective to the organization and 
share our vision to effectively serve all those impacted by Spina Bifida 
in New York State. They have served on organization committees and       
assisted with planning regional programs and events prior to joining the 
Board of Directors. We are grateful for their support and look forward to 
our work together! 

If you are interested in volunteering with the organization, please     
contact me at Julia.duff@sbanys.org or 518-399-9151. We are           
recruiting for our event planning committees including the Walk-N-Rolls 
(Schenectady, Long Island and Mid-Hudson) and Dare to Dream Gala. 
We are also recruiting for our Advocacy Committee and Caregiver     
Advisory Council.  

We have an exciting year ahead with plans well underway. Be sure to  
continue reading and visit our website to see our full calendar of events. 
I hope to see you at one of our upcoming programs. 

Sincerely, 

Julia Duff, Executive Director 

 

Disclaimer: Spina Bifida Association of New York State does not endorse or recommend products,  

services or manufacturers and assumes no liability whatsoever for the use or contents of any product   

or service mentioned herein. The information provided in this newsletter is for informational,  

educational and entertainment purposes only. It is not intended as medical or professional advice. 
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ADVOCACY 

Build a better and brighter future for all those    

impacted by Spina Bifida by advocating with the 

Spina Bifida Association of NYS in 2025!  

Each year, SBANYS staff and advocates visit NYS Senators and      

Assemblymembers to communicate updates about the policy and 

budget needs of the Spina Bifida and greater disability community. 

SBANYS also requests NYSôs continued financial support for 

statewide programs and services. We invite you to join us Tuesday, 

February 4th from 8:00am-4:00pm in Albany for Spina Bifida    

Advocacy Day!  

Where: Meetings are scheduled in person at the Legislative Office Building in Albany, NY. Virtual    

meetings will be scheduled on Tuesday 2/18/25 for those who cannot join us in person. 

Who: Individuals, caregivers, and providers in the community are invited to join us as we meet with    

Assembly & Senate targets including regional representatives and the Committee Chairs of Disability, 

Health, Mental Health, Ways and Means/Finance, Majority Leaders, Presidents and Speakers. Request 

the schedule and meeting materials by emailing SBANYS Social Work Intern at dani.mills@sbanys.org.  

What is our ask? We are requesting funding from NYS to support statewide programs and        

services. SBANYS is the sole statewide Spina Bifida specific service agency. To put it simply,            

individuals and families living with Spina Bifida in New York State face significant challenges receiving 

accurate information, comprehensive healthcare, and peer support. SBANYSô small but mighty team 

continues to work tremendously hard to alleviate these challenges and enhance the quality of life for 

those we serve. Annually, SBANYS expands its reach and offerings while meeting the most pressing 

needs of the community. However, we are only touching the surface on what statewide Spina Bifida 

support can look like. We need financial support from New York State to better serve the 4,000           

individuals living with Spina Bifida, their family members, and their professional care network. 

How can you get involved?  

¶ Attend our training on Monday, January 27th at 5:30pm via Zoom where we will review our ask,    

prepare our message, and plan for meeting with representatives. https://sbanys.org/gva_event/

advocacy-training/ 

¶ Register to advocate with your representative on February 4th or virtually on February 18th. https://

sbanys.org/gva_event/sb-advocacy-day-2025/ 

¶ Contact your representative! The campaign page has template emails and identifies your          

representative for you. All you have to do is input your information, customize your story, and submit!  

https://hosted-page.civiclick.com/6786  

¶ Submit a picture and testimonial on how Spina Bifida impacts you and why SBANYS deserves to  

receive continued funding from NYS in order to support, educate, and advocate on behalf of the   

Spina Bifida community to Kathleen.Watt@sbanys.org.  

https://sbanys.org/gva_event/advocacy-training/
https://sbanys.org/gva_event/advocacy-training/
https://sbanys.org/gva_event/sb-advocacy-day-2025/
https://sbanys.org/gva_event/sb-advocacy-day-2025/
https://hosted-page.civiclick.com/6786


ADVOCACY 

Disability Summit for Change 2025 

On Sunday January 12, 2025, SBANYS partnered with leading disability organizations including the 

New York Association on Independent Living, Independent Living Center of the Hudson Valley,     

Living Resources, New York State Independent Living Council, and Self-Advocacy Association of 

New York State to host the first ever Disability Summit for Change focused on empowering advocacy 

in the disability community. Keynote speaker Katy Carroll kicked off our event followed by nine 

breakout sessions for caregivers, teens, and adults living with disabilities. The event included    

speakers and vendors from the presenting agencies as well as New York Employment Support    

Services, Caring Majority, Disability EmpowHER, Disability Rights New York, and NYS Justice    

Center. This free and hybrid event was a great way to build community as we head into the budget 

season and advocate for policies that protect and support people with disabilities. Thank you to    

everyone who helped plan this event, presented, and attended!  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

https://www.eventcreate.com/e/2025-teal-on-the-hill


NEW YORK CITYðHERE WE COME! 

SBANYS has been granted 5 bibs in the 2025 United Airlines New York City Half 

Marathon which will be run on Sunday, March 16th. To celebrate with our runners 

and get together with our New York City Spina Bifida community, we are hosting 

a New York City Meet & Greet on March 15th!  

Saturday, March 15th, 5:00pm-7:30pm 

4 Points Sheraton Hotel, 326 W 40th St, New York, NY 10018  

What can you expect? Pizza party, games and networking! 

This event is free, registration is required. https://sbanys.org/gva_event/nyc-meet-n-greet/ 

 

Join us on Sunday morning while we cheer on our 

racers in the half marathon! 

We still have bibs left! Applicants are required to raise 

$1,250 and will receive support materials for training, 

fundraising and racing. Join the SBANYS team by         

applying today!  

We are excited to announce our current participants: 

¶ Joe Slaninka 

¶ Christina Fanitzi  

¶ Kirsten Mayer 

¶ Carly Gianotti 

 

Help them reach their fundraising goals by visiting this link! https://fundraisers.nyrr.org/teams/spina-

bifida-association-of-new-york-state-1 

To apply to race or join the cheer team, visit the event page here: https://sbanys.org/

https://sbanys.org/gva_event/nyc-meet-n-greet/
https://fundraisers.nyrr.org/teams/spina-bifida-association-of-new-york-state-1
https://fundraisers.nyrr.org/teams/spina-bifida-association-of-new-york-state-1
https://sbanys.org/gva_event/united-airlines-nyc-half-marathon/

